
Public Ways Safety Committee Minutes 
Bolton, Massachusetts 

June 8, 2022 

 

Members present:  Mary Ciummo, Michael Keller, and Shandy Carpenter.  
Invited guests: Bob Cyzanski, Chris Broders, and Bill Rigby 
 
The meeting was held online via Zoom and called to order at 7:05 p.m. The May 25, 2022 
meeting minutes were reviewed and approved. 
 
Vote to approve a sign request for a side road intersection warning sign (W2-2) on the east 
side of Green Road northbound approaching Nourse Road intersection: the Board voted 
unanimously to approve this sign request. Mary will present the request for approval to the 
Select Board at their meeting tomorrow night. The invited guests also brought up the issue of 
parking along Green and Nourse Roads, including parking in a private driveway, to access the 
Vaughn Hill conservation trail. Parking prohibitions are listed in Traffic Rules and Orders and 
need to be reviewed; Mary will contact Randy Heglin and Chief Nelson for their input. The 
Board also agreed that the Conservation Trust should be involved in the conversation. 

Stop sign inventory: The Committee completed the audit of stop signs in town and made note 
of the ones that are in need of some attention and added ones that were not on the original list 
in Traffic Rules and Orders.  For the most part the signs are in good condition. Steve emailed 
the inventory list to Randy Heglin and Randy has created a work order for the signs that need 
replacing and will replace them as time permits. 

Update traffic Rules and Order: Select Board to review and approve changes at June 9th 
meeting : Randy Heglin and Chief Nelson have reviewed and approved our update to this 
document and Mary has forwarded it to the Select Board who will review and approve the 
changes/additions at their meeting tomorrow night.  
 
Complete Streets, moving forward: The Committee will be reviewing the project listed in the 
Prioritization Plan at our next meeting. 

Sumer meeting schedule: The Committee will set a schedule for meeting during the summer at 
our next meeting.  

 
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. Minutes submitted Mary Ciummo 

 


